

Rt Hon Oliver Letwin MP
Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster

9 Downing Street London SW1A 2AG T +44 (0)20 7276 3846 F +44 (0)20 7276 0514 psoliverletwin@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk www.cabinet office.gov.uk

Bruce Crawford, MSP
Chairman
Devolution (Further Powers) Committee
Scottish Parliament
Edinburgh
EH99 1SP

16 November 2015

Ite Mr Confert,

Committee Report: Changing Relationships: Parliamentary Scrutiny of Intergovernmental Relations

I am writing in my capacity as the UK Government Minister responsible for Constitutional Reform, including intergovernmental relations, to thank you for sending the UK Government / Secretary of State for Scotland a copy of the Committee's report, "Changing Relationships: Parliamentary Scrutiny of Intergovernmental Relations".

Your report is well timed as we continue the work to develop a revised Memorandum of Understanding which was commissioned by the Prime Minister and the heads of the Devolved Administrations at the Plenary meeting of the Joint Ministerial Committee in November 2014.

As part of this process, the four administrations are considering the reports of the Silk and Smith Commissions, as well as other recent reports on intergovernmental relations including, of course, your own.

This work is continuing, and will require careful consideration and discussion between all four administrations of the UK. The four administrations will set out the conclusions of this process in due course, and we will of course keep you closely informed of developments.

I would like to thank you again for your report, which will prove useful as we continue this process.

OLIVER LETWIN